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The meeting was called to order at 6.20 p.m. 

AGENDA ITEM 109: PROPOSED PROGRAMME BUDGET FOR THE BIENNIUM 1984-1985 (continued) 
(A/38/3 (Parts I and II), A/38/6 and 7; A/C.S/38/6 and Corr.1, A/C.S/38/7; 
A/C.5/38/SR.7) 

AGENDA ITEM 110: PROGRAMME PLANNING (continued) (A/38/3 (Parts I and II), A/38/6, 
7 and 38 (Parts I and II), A/38/133 and Corr.l, A/C.S/38/6 and Corr. l; 
A/C.5/38/SR.7) 

General debate (continued) 

l. Mr. BOUYOUCEF (Algeria) said that the Committee was considering the proposed 
programme budget at a time when the world economy was experiencing the most serious 
of the crises that had occurred since the 1930s, which was taking a tremendous toll 
on the developing countries, and at a time when the international political 
situation was continuing to deteriorate and military spending was constantly 
increasing. In such critical circumstances, his delegation endorsed the 
Secretary-General's repeated appeals for a strengthening of the United Nations. 
While the political will of Member States and the support of world public opinion 
were essential to the attainment of that objective, the resources made available to 
the Organization and the manner in which they were used were also of fundamental 
importance. Accordingly, in considering the proposed programme budget, the 
Committee should bear in mind the fundamental objective of strengthening the 
Organization and providing it with the means it needed to discharge its many 
responsibilities. 

2. In that connection, attention should be drawn to three paragraphs in the 
Declaration adopted by the Foreign Ministers of the Group of 77 at their seventh 
annual meeting (A/38/494). The Ministers had called for a stronger and more active 
United Nations system, which alone could effectively handle the complex and 
interrelated problems facing the international community. There was a need for 
renewed confidence in the United Nations system in the form of a concrete, 
effective and forward-looking commitment on the part of all Member States. In 
addition, the Ministers had expressed their concern at the hardening of attitudes 
towards multilateral aid, which had severely disrupted the development programmes 
financed by international agencies in the developing countries, and called for a 
substantial increase in the flow of multilateral official development assistance 
and other multilateral finance on a continued and assured basis on terms that 
developing countries could afford. 

3. Furthermore, the Ministers had reiterated the importance of the operational 
activities for development of the United Nations system and emphasized the need to 
give priority to that area of concern in the plans and programmes of the United 
Nations. The Ministers had noted with concern the declining resources available 
for operational activities and called for substantial real increases in the flow of 
resources for such activities, in particular, for the United Nations Development 
Programme. Accordingly, the Ministers had urged all Governments, especially those 
of the developed countries, to contribute substantially to operational activities 
at the forthcoming United Nations pledging conference. 
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4. The Ministers had issued their Declaration only two weeks earlier. Although 
only a short time had elapsed since then, thousands of human beings had died of 
hunger or for lack of proper medical care, thousands of others had died in wars in 
many parts of the world, and billions of dollars had been squandered on military 
research and the manufacture and stockpiling of armaments. In comparison with 
those sums and in the light of such circumstances, what did the amounts requested 
by the Secretary-General for his programme budget represent? Those requests were 
truly modest and did not warrant the often partisan criticisms which some 
delegations had expressed. He appealed to such delegations to enter into a 
constructive dialogue aimed at reconciling the legitimate interests and concerns of 
all Member States. His delegation was prepared to engage in such a dialogue in 
order to strengthen the Organization and provide it with the means it needed to 
promote peace, security and the economic, social and cultural development of 
peoples in accordance with the objectives of the Charter and the principles of the 
New International Economic Order. 

5. His country's position on the formulation, format, review and approval of the 
programme budget was fully reflected in the draft resolution it had submitted, on 
behalf of the States members of the Group of 77 (A/C.5/36/L.41/Rev.l), in its 
capacity as chairman of that Group. His country's position remained unchanged, and 
his delegation's approach to the proposed programme budget for 1984-1985 was guided 
by that draft resolution. With regard to the question of the real growth of 
budget, his delegation was pleased that the concept of "zero growth" had been 
abandoned; in its view, there was no need for lengthy discussion of the growth 
rate. However, he would welcome further explanation concerning the concept of 
"maximum restraint" which had served as a guideline for the preparation of the 
proposed programme budget for 1984-1985 and had resulted in a rate of real growth 
of 0.7 per cent. While it was not reasonable to assume that a limit on the rate of 
growth had been set in advance, the actual rate seemed to be too convenient, since 
it was acceptable both to delegations which, like his own, considered that the 
Organization's activities should be expanded and to other delegations which in 
principle favoured an arbitrary reduction in the level of resources. It was to be 
hoped that, with the resources requested, the Organization would be able in a 
timely manner to achieve optimum results, both qualitatively and quantitatively, 
and that there would be no need to request additional resources. 

6. Turning to priority-setting and the identification of activities which were 
obsolete, of marginal usefulness or ineffective, he noted that the proposals on 
that subject related primarily to the economic, social and humanitarian sectors, 
and asked why other areas of activity had not been treated in the same way. In 
paragraph 6 of the introduction to the budget (A/38/6, vol. I), the 
Secretary-General stated that, where priorities had not been designated by the 
competent intergovernmental organs, he had done so in his programme budget 
proposals, on the understanding that the intergovernmental bodies concerned would 
review at their next sessions the identification of high- and low-priority 
programme elements. It was understandable that such a procedure should be followed 
in the case of organs which had been scheduled to meet after the priorities had 
been set, but he wondered what procedure would be followed in the case of 
intergovernmental organs which had not met before the current session of 
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the General Assembly and which, therefore, had not been able to review the 
priorities designated by the Secretary-General. His delegation had no objection in 
principle to allocating resources on a priority basis to those programme elements 
which deserved the highest priority, and, as a consequence, allocating fewer 
resources to lower-priority programme elements or terminating them, and to 
redeploying the resources thereby released to higher-priority programme elements. 
To the extent that the intergovernmental organs concerned took action along those 
lines, his delegation was prepared to support their decisions. However, where the 
competent organs had not been able to review the priorities or to make 
recommendations, there were no grounds for such redeployments. All the fundamental 
activities of the Organization were based on mandates issued by intergovernmental 
organs and, in his delegation's view, it was imperative to respect the prerogatives 
of such organs and to comply with their recommendations. 

7. His delegation had objections to the principle, upheld by some countries, that 
the expenditure of the United Nations needed to be frozen at the level established 
by the General Assembly in the programme budget and all new activities had to be 
financed with redeployed resources. It was not realistic, ignoring as it did the 
needs and aspirations of the peoples, and indicated an elitist frame of mind, 
implying that the developing countries were irresponsible and set no store by the 
rational, economic use of resources. He stressed that the developing countries 
were as concerned as other Member States, if not more so, with ensuring the 
rigorous, sensible, rational management of the United Nations budget. From another 
point of view, the analysis presented at the previous meeting by the delegation of 
Sweden had once again revealed that many developing countries' per capita 
contributions were higher than developed countries'. 

B. On the subject of programme implications, his delegation regretted that the 
Committee for Programme and Co-ordination had been unable at its twenty-third 
session to make definite recommendations on methods and procedures for allowing the 
General Assembly to consider programme implications at the same time as the 
administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions and decisions. The 
discussions in the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination had made the 
complexity of such procedures plainJ he endorsed the view of the various 
delegations that had called for a better definition of the concept of programme 
implications before they were submitted to the General Assembly. 

9. The Secretary-General had appealed to the Fifth Committee for a moratorium on 
organizational changes and new detailed regulations on programmes, in view of the 
plans to reorganize services and introduce superior management and greater 
efficiency into the Organization. His delegation supported that request but wished 
the Secretary-General to inform delegations of the course that the restructuring 
would take, since it should take account of not only resolution 32/197, but also 
the dynamism and efficiency of those affected. 

10. Mr. AVARI (Pakistan) said that the Secretary-General's proposals were, in 
general, realistic and well-balanced, reflecting the need to strengthen the 
Organization's capacity to promote economic and social development while making due 
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allowance for the requirements of budgetary restraint. The Secretary-General had 
made commendable efforts to obtain the resources needed to support the many 
programmes requested by Member States, his objective of striking a balance between 
the need for maximum budgetary restraint and strengthening the capacity of the 
Organization to respond to international needs also deserved support. 

11. His delegation felt that the Secretary-General, in requesting resources for 
the biennium 1984-1985, had shown great caution and due concern for the efficient 
use of resources. The 0.7 per cent real rate of growth was modest beside the 
growing demands the Organization had to meet to ensure international peace and 
security and promote international economic and social development. He agreed with 
the Secretary-General that the current examination of the budget should not be 
dominated by concern with its growth since, as the Advisory Committee had pointed 
out, the concept had yet to be satisfactorily defined by measuring the growth in 
programmes or activities. There was no straightforward correlation between the 
size of the budget and improved performance by the United Nations system. 

12. His country was not in favour of the principle of "zero growth", because the 
Organization should be given resources enough to attain its many objectives and 
enhance its effectiveness in different activities. The programme budget should be 
able to cover important development activities, especially when the international 
economic crisis had seriously damaged the economic situation of the developing 
countries. His delegation had taken note of the Secretary-General's commitment to 
streamlining the Organization under a policy of budgetary restraint. He 
nevertheless felt it necessary to stress that restraint should not in any way 
reduce the Organization's capacity to promote and carry out its various programmes, 
particularly those of prime importance to the developing countries. 

13. On the funding of new activities, he did not believe it wise to require new 
activities to be funded exclusively from existing budgetary resources. Member 
States should be prepared to provide enough resources to support programmes that 
had the approval of the General Assembly, otherwise the credibility of the United 
Nations would suffer and its capacity to create conditions conducive to 
international and social programmes would diminish. 

14. Whether to transfer to the regular budget posts financed from extrabudgetary 
resources was a question that should be considered and decided case by case. The 
requests for transfers broadly related to the regional economic conditions and the 
policy of decentralizing the activities of the United Nations. Hence, the transfer 
should, in general, be favourably regarded. 

15. In connection with the Secretary-General's decision to create a high-level 
advisory group on administrative reform to improve the general efficiency of the 
Secretariat, his delegation believed that the Secretary-General's request for a 
moratorium on organizational changes and new, detailed programme and personnel 
regulations during the current session should be respected. 
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16. His country had noted with satisfaction the priority given to economic, 
social, humanitarian and disarmament activities in the proposed programme budget, 
and commended the Secretary-General's efforts to establish relative priorities and 
redeploy some resources towards higher priority activities. Nevertheless, priority 
setting should not detract from the main objective, that programmes endorsed by the 
General Assembly that would help to improve living conditions for the vast majority 
of the people of the developing countries should be carried out. Programmes had to 
be individually analysed before determining their relative importance or 
classifying them as obsolete, of marginal utility or ineffective. There were, 
therefore, limits to the redeployment of resources, before any decisions were taken 
there must be an objective study leading to the establishment of criteria for 
setting programme priorities. Automatic or arbitrary cuts in programmes were 
unacceptable. 

17. Finally, he underlined the importance of providing the Organization with 
enough financial resources to improve its capacity to preserve international peace 
and security and to meet the growing economic and social development needs of 
Member States. The strengthening of the Organization should be a common endeavour, 
for there was no choice between peace and war, co-operation and conflict, or 
development and destruction. 

18. Mr. JEMAIEL (Tunisia) said that in introducing the proposed programme budget 
for the biennium 1984-1985 (A/38/6), the Secretary-General had observed that the 
preparation of that document had taken into account the unfavourable world economic 
climate and had outlined the problems that the Organization would face during the 
next two years. That was why the issue of priority-setting within programmes and 
the termination or elimination of activities that were obsolete, of marginal 
usefulness or ineffective were important. His delegation supported that principle 
because, given its reduced budget, the Organization could not continue to be 
concerned with countless activities; moreover, such priority-setting, with its 
implied transfer of a large number of posts to the regular budget, would result in 
greater efficiency. 

19. His delegation was aware of the Secretary-General's efforts to reconcile the 
desires of Member States favouring a stabilization of resources with the desires of 
those favouring sustained growth. However, the notion of "maximum restraint" to 
which the Secretary-General had referred in the foreword to the proposed programme 
budget, should be clarified further. The estimates of expenditure for the biennium 
1984-1985 amounted to roughly $1,606,000 and represented a real growth of 
0.7 per cent. That growth was not excessive, since, as the Secretary-General had 
stated in the foreword, "the interdependence between peace and development was 
recognized by the founders of the United Nations and must be fully reflected in our 
programmes if they are to be effective". The financial austerity required at 
present must not prevent the realization that natural disasters and those wrought 
by man were not going to stop. In addition to the conflicts which had been 
unleashed on most of the world's continents, the hunger and misery caused by 
drought, particularly in Africa, should be borne in mind. The United Nations must 
consequently continue to carry out its humanitarian and development programmes 
which, in his delegation's view, must be accorded top priority. 
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20. The Tunisian Government believed that if savings were to be realized, they 
must be made first of all in the area of personnel and management expenditures, 
which accounted for 78 per cent of all estimated cost. The time had come to set a 
limit on the number of United Nations staff members, since an unwieldy 
administration threatened to decline into bureaucracy. For that reason, his 
delegation welcomed the Secretary-General's decision to institute an administrative 
reform. It was obvious that a rationalization of the administration combined with 
the use of new technologies would result in greater cost-effectiveness and 
productivity, which in turn would eliminate delays in the preparation of 
documents. However, investments in new technology must be the product of 
reflection and co-ordination; the purchase of any equipment must be preceded by a 
study of its cost-effectiveness. His delegation believed that the improvement of 
the Organization's financial situation must be accelerated by means of a thorough 
review of its operations with a view to taking maximum advantage of opportunities 
for economizing and eliminating waste. 

21. Mr. Kuyama (Japan) took the Chair. 

22. Mr. YOUNIS (Iraq) said that for the first time all the documentation 
pertaining to the budget was available. On that basis, the Fifth Committee would 
be able to adopt appropriate decisions with regard to allocations for the next 
biennium, which, according to current figures, would exceed $1.6 billion. 

23. Clarification was needed with regard to the relationship between financial 
support from Member States and the proposed programme budget, which was the means 
by which Member States were able to express their commitment to the maintenance of 
international peace and security and to the establishment of social justice. The 
budget provided the Secretary-General with financial resources (which were further 
supplemented by voluntary contributions) for the i1:1plementation of United Nations 
programmes and activities. In that connection, the statistics submitted by Sweden 
regarding the co-ordination and analysis of the budget were commendable, since they 
explained some financial points that had not been made clear in the first report of 
the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions on the proposed 
programme budget (A/38/7). The figures showed the financial contributions made by 
all countries in a joint effort to provide the Organization with a solid financial 
basis. In the opinion of his Government, the per capita contribution to the 
financing of the budget was a fair criterion for assessing a country's contribution 
towards the support of the United Nations. Thus it should be noted that did an 
inhabitant of the United Arab Emirates, Bahrain, Qatar, Saudi Arabia or the Libyan 
Arab Jamahiriya contributed much more to the budget of the United Nations than did 
an inhabitant of the industrialized countries. For example, the per capita 
contribution of the five permanent members of the Security Council had been less 
than $11 in 1982, while that of Kuwait had been $25 for the same year. Those 
figures clearly demonstrated that all countries contributed to the Organization's 
financial stability, contrary to what was said. 

24. Iraq ranked fifty-fifth among Member States with regard to voluntary 
contributions. That figure was proof of the Iraqi Government's conviction that the 

I ... 



A/C.5/38/SR.l8 
English 
Page 8 

(Mr. Younis, Iraq) 

United Nations must be kept in a position to fulfil its objectives of meeting the 
expectations of peoples, consolidating their independence, promoting their economic 
and humanitarian development and strengthening international peace and security. 

25. The budget was a political document which revealed prevailing trends in public 
expenditures for the implementation of United Nations policies and strategies. The 
0.7 per cent of real growth rate proposed by the Secretary-General for the 
forthcoming biennium meant that the Organization should not curtail its activities 
and programmes, since Member States had rejected any limitation of growth. In that 
context, it should be noted that Iraq was opposed to the wasting of resources, 
preferring moderation without an imposition of arbitrary limits that might hamper 
the implementation of United Nations activities and programmes. Economies must be 
realized, but not to the detriment of any type of programme that had yet to be 
considered in detail. 

26. His Government supported the Secretary-General's proposal to carry out an 
administrative reform of the United Nations during 1984 and to designate that year 
as a personnel year, in the course of which a career development system would be 
elaborated and submitted to the General Assembly at the next session. 

27. Iraq attached great importance to the setting of priorities in the preparation 
of the budget and believed that, despite the achievement of some progress, the 
determination of highest and lowest priority programmes and the redistribution of 
resources were still marred by a number of inadequacies. Decisions concerning the 
obsolescence or ineffectiveness of programmes were political decisions that should 
be taken by Member States and not by the Secretariat. Such decisions were also the 
prerogative of intergovernmental bodies, particularly when they pertained to the 
regional economic commissions. In that connection, he drew attention to the 
importance which the Secretary-General attached to the strengthening of the 
commissions and commended ACABQ for having endorsed the Secretary-General's request 
that communications between Headquarters and the offices at Baghdad should be 
improved. 

28. In addition, he wished to draw attention to the proposal of CPC that the 
capacity of the United Nations evaluations units and systems should be strengthened 
as soon as ~odsible. However, the capacity of the evaluations units and systems of 
the regional commissions should also be strengthened and upgraded from second level 
to first level. In the specific case of the Economic Commission for Western Asia 
(ECWA), the system of programme evaluation must be clarified, since there had been 
much confusion on occasion with regard to the allocation of responsibility. That 
lack of clarity made it difficult to appreciate ECWA achievements fully, so that it 
became impossible to take carefully thought-out decisions when the time came to 
eliminate programmes or programme elements. 

29. Vacancies occurring in the various regional commissions, particularly at ECWA, 
constituted a problem that required a speedy solution. The Government of Iraq 
wished to emphasize its concern at the cut-backs made by CPC in the allocations for 
ECWA. 
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30. Mr. RUSTICO (Benin) said that the preparation of the proposed programme budget 
for the biennium 1984-1985 (A/38/6) had to a large extent taken into account the 
setting of priorities for programme elements and maximum restraint in budgetary 
requests. That perspective was only a starting-point, which should be supplemented 
by other improvements to make the work of the Secretariat more effective. His 
delegation deplored the delays in the elaboration and distribution of documents 
pertaining to the proposed programme budget and wanted the Secretary-General to 
take the necessary steps to ensure that in the future the materials required for 
the effective preparation of that document appeared on schedule. In addition, it 
was to be hoped that the relevant documentation would be sent to the Governments of 
Member States so that their technical financial services would be able to analyse 
them sufficiently in advance. For those reasons, his Government supported the 
Secretary-General's proposal to carry out an administrative reform, since it was 
convinced the Organization could achieve its objectives only if the Secretariat 
functioned effectively. 

31. With respect to the proposed programme budget for the biennium 1984-1985, the 
total requirement was for $1,605,568,000, compared with $1,472,671,700 for the 
biennium 1982-1983, which represented an increase of 9 per cent. That growth 
figure was provisional since, as the Secretary-General had pointed out, the 
proposed programme budget did not yet contain all the expenditure estimates. The 
financial implications of decisions adopted by the General Assembly would also have 
to be added in. It was stated in the programme budget that the currency exchange 
and inflation rates used for the biennium 1984-1985 were those which had been in 
effect in December 1982. The rates should be adjusted in the light of the most 
recent data. That change would, of course, have a financial impact on the proposed 
programme budget. 

32. At a time when the developing countries, particularly the least developed 
among them, were struggling to survive, it seemed that any increase in 
contributions, however slight, would undermine the attempt to restore the 
Organization's financial health. It should be recalled that at the thirty-sev~nth 
session certain States had cited the economic crisis to justify the late payment or 
non-payment of their contributions to the Organization's budget. Although such had 
not been the case in 1983 since, in response to an appeal by the General Assembly, 
most Member States had already paid their contributions, the efforts to pay on tim~ 
should not be discouraged by excessive increases i.n contr}blltions. ll.lthough his 
delegation was not opposed to any specific type of increase ~n the Organization's 
expenditure, it was in favour of genuine moderation and therefore considered that 
the Fifth Committee should approve the reductions proposed by ACABQ, amounting to 
$17,714,200. 

33. His delegation was not opposed to the Secretary-General's appeal to Member 
States to declare a moratorium on organizational changes and further detailed 
programme, budget and personnel reguJations. Nevertheless, any such moratorium 
should be subject to a number of conditions: first, an equitable distribution of 
Secretariat posts and, secondly, the application of the existinq regul~tions on the 
age of retirement of staff members. 
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34. His delegation paid particular attention to the use of consultant and expert 
services at the United Nations. Accordingly, in the context of the endeavours 
being made by the United Nations to promote South-South co-operation, every effort 
should be made to employ national experts or experts from other developing 
countries. 

35. In view of the critical importance of the question of disarmament, his 
delegation welcomed the efforts, mainly financial, made by the Organization through 
its competent organs. Yet it was regrettable that, owing to a lack of political 
will on the part of the major military Powers, those efforts had not met with the 
desired results. The upshot was that the resources devoted to such activities 
represented a major loss to the Organization's budget. 

36. Mr. ELIASHIV (Israel) said that, taking into consideration the financial and 
economic difficulties besetting the international community, strict adherence to 
the principles of maximum restraint and efficiency not only would help the 
Organization to deal with its difficulties and achieve effective management, but 
would also strengthen the secretariat's credibility in the administrative and 
financial spheres. In that connection, his delegation welcomed the 
Secretary-General's initiative to establish a high-level advisory group on 
administrative reform. 

37. The budget estimates for the biennium 1984-1985 amounted to approximately 
$1,606 million, which reflected a real growth rate of 0.7 per cent and an increase 
of 9 per cent over the 1982-1983 appropriations. However, based on past 
experience, that figure would certainly increase considerably in response to 
requests by United Nations organs for additional funding to facilitate the 
expansion of their activities and programmes. That would force Member States to 
bear an additional burden at a time when economic difficulties continued to plague 
the world community at the national and international levels. 

38. His delegation shared the view that new efforts should be made to limit United 
Nations expenditure as much as possible through the revision and supervision of 
existing programmes and the elimination of those projects and activities which had 
proved only marginally useful or clearly ineffective. The need to put a halt to 
unnecessary spending also required that resolutions leading to unwarranted 
financial implications should not be adopted. Israel supported in principle the 
ACABQ recommendations for reductions in the budget estimates and considered that 
additional appropriations should be avoided through the redeployment of resources. 

39. In recent years the United Nations had been converted by Israel's enemies and 
their supporters into an instrument of their relentless warfare against Israel. 
Allocating international contributions to the funding of certain activities was 
clearly a waste of international and national resources. Such sums could usefully 
have been allocated to activities devoted to improving the economic and social 
well-being of Member States particularly developing countries, by combating hunger 
and disease and by promoting education. Israel, to the extent that its limited 
resources allowed, engaged in bilateral development co-operation with many Member 
States in pursuance of one of the basic objectives of the United Nations, namely 
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the betterment of social and economic conditions throughout the world. His 
delegation would like economic and development activities to occupy a foremost 
position in the United Nations system and other activities to be ranked in the 
budget according to their real significance and importance to Member States. 

40. Mr. RINCON (Venezuela) said that his delegation had carefully studied the 
various documents submitted to the Fifth committee. Although the size of the 
united Nations budget was expanding, the number of Member States was also 
increasing, as was their real capacity to meet their obligations. Similarly, the 
activities of the Secretariat and the various United Nations agencies were 
constantly expanding. His delegation therefore shared the view of the 
secretary-General that the Organization's activities should be carefully examined 
to determine how to improve its operation, maintain its cohesion and bring about 
the decentralization recommended by the General Assembly. 

41. In his delegation's view, it would be wrong to attach too much importance to 
the question of growth, a concept which had still not been satisfactorily defined. 
Moreoverg whatever the level of the Organization's activities, and however much 
they expanded, the most important point was to ensure that they were performed 
efficiently. Financial restraint should not be the main criterion for determining 
the programme aspects of the budgetJ rather, it was necessary to establish 
priorities in formulating programmes and to restructure the organs of the United 
Nations system. 

42. The efficiency which all wished to see the Organization characterized by was 
impaired for reasons that were all too well known. One was that Member States, 
particularly the highly-industrialized States whose development plans were not 
affected by such financial responsibilities, lacked the political will to meet 
their obligations. In contrast, the developing countries were obliged to make 
efforts to shoulder their responsibilities at a time when they were experiencing 
the worst economic crisis ever, a crisis which had also directly affected the 
Organization. It should be borne in mind, too, that the highest level of 
productivity should be demanded of the staff in the discharge of their duties in 
view of the conditions of employment which were guaranteed by the United Nations. 
In that connection, his delegation firmly endorsed the comments made by the 
Secretary-General in introducing his report. 

43. Finally, he trusted that the General Assembly's current deliberations on the 
programme budget for the biennium 1984-1985 would reflect the deep commitment of 
Member States to the Organization's objectives of peace, security and development 
and to the spirit of the United Nations Charter. 

44. Mr. ~lliEUS (Sweden) wished to correct certain information supplied by his 
delegation in its statement during the general debate. The statistical compilation 
which had been distributed stated that the total contribution per capita of the 
Union of Soviet Socialist Republics in 1982 had been $0.49, which would have placed 
that country in 65th place in the list contained in the compilation. 
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45. •rhe error was due to the fact that the figures relating to the population of 
the Byelorussian SSR and the Ukrainian SSR had been included twice in the 
population column for the USSR. The corrected version of the statistical 
compilation showed that the USSR occupied 59th place, with a totQl per capita 
contribution of $0.60. 

ORGANIZATION OF WORK 

46. The CHAIRMAN said that the Committee had completed its general debate on 
agenda items 109 and 110, and that the Under-Secretary-General for Administration 
and Management would shortly make some concluding remarks of a general natl:re. 

The meeting rose at 7.30 E.!.!!!· 


